
SHAWBURY PARISH COUNCIL 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 
Almost forty people attended this year’s Annual Parish Meeting, which was held 
in the Village Hall on May 26th. when there was an interesting and varied 
programme on offer. 
 
Included was a detailed report from the Parish Council Chairman on the Council’s 
activity over the past year, highlighting developments and areas of responsibity 
and thanking the many contractors who gave excellent service. 
 
There were reports from the Police and also Shropshire Council, where planned 
changes to the Youth and Library services were outlined. Representatives from 
the National Health Service Future Fit Programme gave an interesting and 
detailed account of the work being carried out, to ensure that the future health 
needs of people living in Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin and mid Wales were 
met. 
 
The highlight of the evening was the presentation of the Parish Council’s 
Community Service Awards. These awards, which are sponsored by RAF 
Shawbury, are given to anyone living or working in the Parish, who has given 
outstanding service to the community. The awards this year were presented by 
 Lt. Martin McArdle RN, from RAF Shawbury and given to Mrs. Frances Medley; 
Mr. Peter Medley; Mrs. Rosemary Hamilton; Mr. Terrance Pettitt; Mrs. Caroline 
Esther Smith and Mrs. Janet Turner. 
 


